

EUROPEAN COMMISSION

DIRECTORATE-GENERAL FOR MARITIME AFFAIRS AND FISHERIES

Fisheries Policy Mediterranean and Black Sea CFP and Structural Support, Policy Development and Coordination

> Brussels MARE.D.3/MLD

TO THE CHAIRPERSONS OF THE
BALTIC SEA ADVISORY COUNCIL
LONG DISTANCE ADVISORY COUNCIL
MARKET ADVISORY COUNCIL
NORTH SEA ADVISORY COUNCIL
NORTH WESTERN WATERS ADVISORY COUNCIL
PELAGIC ADVISORY COUNCIL

Dear chairs of the Advisory Councils,

I would like to thank you for your contribution and participation in the joint Advisory Councils meeting organised on Brexit on 22nd February 2021, which I hope was useful to help you plan the work ahead in this new setting. In follow-up to that meeting, please find attached the minutes.

As announced during the meeting, we will soon provide written clarification on UK stakeholders' membership and participation in future AC meetings.

In the meantime, please rest assured that the Commission is following up on the work on the improvement of the functioning of the Advisory Councils. We will come back to you shortly with further information on the next inter-AC meeting.

Yours faithfully,

Valérie TANKINK Head of Unit